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Article and more photos on page 5 

Claude Freeburn recently celebrated turning 105 years old. He is 
one of Allen Park's oldest residents. Photo By Jim Jacek

By Jim Jacek
One of Allen 

Park’s oldest residents 
has turned 105 years 

Claude Freeburn 
Celebrates his 105th 

Birthday

old.     Claude Free-
burn moved into Ma-
ple Heights Retirement 
Community on Allen 

Road on September 28, 
2019. He turned 105 
on August 31 (born in 
 continued on page 10
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Savings in the Guardian

From Patrick Clemens
Hello Friends Wade 

Here, I can’t tell you 
how excited I got when 
the Allen Park Guard-
ian ask me to write a 
little bit about myself. 

Wade the 
Black Lab

Well here goes:
I started out my 

life to be a guide dog 
for Leader Dogs for 
the blind in Rochester, 
Mich. My puppy raiser 
happens to be Pat Cle-

mens who is the one 
who gave me the boy’s 
name even though I’m 
a girl. As I grew older 
I went to Leader Dog 
University for a year, 
then I went back to 
live with Mr. Clemens 
because the leader dog 
idea didn’t work out.

So fast forward and 
I’m now 9 years old. Da 
man is what I call Mr. 
Clemens now days and 
we together do a lot of 
walking around Allen 
Park and enjoy the city, 
the people and every-
thing about it. I love 
meeting new people 
which explains why I 
have my very own Face-
book page which hap-
pens to be Wade and 

her 4 legged friends. I 
have 483 friends! Can 
you believe that?  I also 
like walking around 
helping young people 
and trying to encourage 
them to read a book at 
least 20 minutes a day. 
Promoting city busi-
nesses is another fun 
thing to do.                     

The most import-
ant thing that I love 
to do and it’s very im-
portant to me is mak-
ing people smile and 
laugh. Laughing is so 
healthy, so if I manage 
to make one person 
smile per day then I 

have achieved my goal 
and my day has been a 
success. I hope to see all 
Allen Parkers around 

town and I just love 
when people recognize 
me and say hi.

Love you all, Wade

Wade with Mayor of Allen Park, Gail 
McLeod. Photos By Patrick Clemens.
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Allen Park Police
Department Weekly

Summary
DISORDERLY 
PERSON 
Date: 09/13/2020

Location: N M-39/ROGER AVE, 
ALLEN PARK 
Time: 07:18 PM

2020-01939 
09-13-2020
Disorderly/ Road 
Rage 
Location:  
M39/ Roger Ave 
Involved: 
(White Jeep)
(Black Explorer)
Target vehicles:
White 2014 Jeep 
Patriot
MI PL
Black 2011 Ford 
Explorer
MI PL
Circumstance: 
On the listed date 
the Officer was dis-
patched to Roger and 
Warwick Ave for a 
disorderly/ road rage 
complaint. On arriv-
al the Officer spoke 
to complainant, she 
stated that the oth-
er involved par-

ty, cut her off while 
making a right hand 
turn from Roosevelt
Ave onto SB M39. She 
stated she honked her 
horn at because she 
though her vehicle 
was going to be struck 
by vehicle. She said 
they then got next to 
her and began yell-
ing at her and then 
swerving her vehicle 
toward hers.  She said 
that she tried to drive 
away by going into the 
turn around from SB 
M39 and Roger but 
followed, got next to 
her, and threw a drink 
at her vehicle. She 
showed the Officer 
an unknown brown 
substance on her vehi-
cle which could have 
been coffee according 
to her. There was no 

damage to the vehicle. 
She provided the Of-
ficer with the license 
plate from vehicle. It 
showed it to be regis-
tered to someone in 
Allen Park. The Offi-
cer then conducted a 
follow up with at her 
residence. She stat-
ed that she had made 
a lane change at EB 
Ecorse And Roosevelt 
Ave and believes she 
may have accidentally 
cut off. She went on to 
say that became up-
set honking her horn 
at and  following her. 
She said she got next 
to her on the road and 
was yelling at her  re-
garding cutting her 
off.  She maintains 
that no drink or ob-
ject of any kind was 
thrown at vehicle. 

OPERATING WHILE 
INTOXICATED
Date: 09/12/2020

Location: REECK RD, 
ALLEN PARK 
Time: 01:58 AM

2020-01927
09/12/2020
OWI 1st
Arrest-
Impounded 
VehicleVYR:
2014 VMA: FORD
Offender(s)
CITY
ALLEN PARK
Incident Summary
VMO: LGT 
CONVTN Grey
City Towing 
impounded vehicle/
towed to APPD 
Impound lot, TT 
628
Source -
While traveling SB 
Allen the Officer  
observed the above 
listed vehicle fail to 
maintain the lane of 
travel in the rearview 
mirror. The Officer 
slowed down and al-
lowed the vehicle to 
pass me as I contin-
ued to monitor their 
driving. The vehicle 
was in the right lane 
and failed to use its 
turn signal into the 
left lane, the vehicle 
then failed to signal 
turning SB onto Re-
eck Rd and began 
traveling down the 
middle Reeck Rd 
driving in both the 
NB and SB lanes. The 
Officer made a traffic 
stop to conduct an 
OWI investigation 
based on the listed 
traffic violations. 
Circumstances-
The Officer ap-
proached the driver 
and asked for his li-
cense, registration 
and proof of insur-
ance. The driver pro-
vided me his license 
and his registration. 
The Officer asked 

where he was coming 
from and he stated "a 
friends house". The 
Officer asked if he 
had been drinking 
tonight and he stated 
"a little". The Offi-
cer detected a strong 
odor of intoxicants 
emitting from him, 
he also bloodshot 
eyes with a glassy 
stare. The Officer 
asked him to step out 
of the vehicle and 
informed him they 
would be giving him 
Field Sobriety Test 
and he agreed to take 
them. Field Sobriety 
Test-
The Officer asked if 
he could recite his 
Alphabet from A-Z 
and he stated "Yes". 
He performed the 
test H,G,D,H,A,B. 
The Officer advised 
we would be mov-
ing along to the next 
test and they asked 
him if he could count 
backwards from 99-
82, he stated "Yes". 
He counted down 
to #70 and when the 
Officer asked him 
if he remembered 
what number they 
asked him to stop 
at he stated #79" 
The Officer advised 
him that he was in-
structed to stop at 
#82. The Officer then 
demonstrated the 
finger dexterity test 
for him and asked 
if he understood. 
He stated "Yes" and 
performed the test 
failing to accurately 
touch his fingertip 
together. The Officer 
advised of his PBT 
rights and he agreed 
to take the test with a 

result of .143. Based 
on listed statements/
observations, the 
Officer placed him 
under arrest (DL/
TC) for OWI. The 
Officer notified 5W 
who made it to the 
location and im-
pounded the vehicle. 
He was transported 
to APPD where he 
was booked/pro-
cessed. At APPD, 
the Officer read him 
his Chemical Breath 
Test Rights verba-
tim from the DI-177 
form and agreed to 
take a breath test. 
Constant obser-
vation of began at 
0158hrs. He took the 
test at 0231hrs with 
a result of .16 and 
0233hrs with a result 
of .15 LT. He entered 
DI-177 was entered 
into LEIN. A Copy 
of BAC results were 
placed into his prop-
erty. An OWI Cost 
sheet was completed 
and provided to was 
issued Cit #172466 
for l)OWI 2)No 
Proof Insurance.

FRAUD - CREDIT CARD/ 
ATM
Date: 09/06/2020

Location: SOUTHFIELD RD, 
ALLEN PARK 
Time: 08:37 PM

2020-01896
Credit Card Fraud/
Obstructing
09/06/2020 at 2037 
hrs
Victim:
Complainant:
Offender:
On 09/06/2020 at 
approximately 2037, 
the Officer was dis-
patched to the Allen 
Park Motor Lodge 
on Southfield Rd. for 
the report that a sto-
len credit card was 
used to purchase a 
room. A short time 
later the Officer ar-
rived and made con-
tact with the listed 
people. Upon speak-
ing with them she 
stated that her moth-
er, the listed victim, 
had her purse full of 
her belongings sto-
len from her home 
in Detroit. She fur-
ther stated that she 
was contacted by 
Sears informing 
her that the credit 
card was attempted 
to be used at Allen 
Park Motor Lodge 
and that's when she 
called APPD. She 
further advised that 
she is in the process 
of making a report 
with Detroit for the 
larceny and that the 
male that took the 
items is a distant rel-
ative. She identified 
the listed offender 
as she further stated 
that her mother: ad-
vised her that he was 
at her home at ap-
proximately1930 hrs 
to visit and when he 
left she noticed her 
purse was missing 
with all of her be-
longings including 
credit cards inside. 
She stated that due 
to her mother being 
disabled she is her 
caretaker and the 
reason she is making 
the report. She also 
expressed that she 
wished for charges to 
be pursued against 
for unauthorized use 
of the credit cards. 
At this time the Of-

ficer made contact 
with the listed wit-
ness who was the 
clerk working. Upon 
speaking with him 
he stated that a male  
and a female booked 
a room there for the 
week. He further 
stated that attempt-
ed to use a Sears 
credit card but it was 
denied. They then 
used a gold Amer-
ican Express credit 
card also belonging 
to them to purchase 
the room with the 
total amount being 
$431.50. He stated 
that after speaking 
with him he refund-
ed the amount to 
the credit card. He 
also stated that he 
put them in room 
number 118. Upon 
checking the room it 
appeared that no one 
had been in it. The 
Officer then advised 
that when or if they 
return to give APPD 
a call. He agreed. 
APPD then cleared 
at this time. A little 
while later APPD 
was dispatched back 
to the motor lodge 
and advised they just 
arrived back to the 
room. When APPD 
arrived the Officer 
knocked on the door 
to room 118 and 
was greeted by two 
unidentified males 
at the time. When 
the Officer asked 
for their names the 
first male identified 
himself by his MI 
identification and 
the other male iden-
tified himself as stat-
ing he did not have 
any identification on 
him. At this time the 
Officer asked him to 
step out of the room. 
He complied. The 
Officer then advised 
him he is going to be 
detained until they 
verify his identity the 
Officer then placed 
handcuffs on him 
checking them for 
tightness and dou-
ble locking them. It 

should be noted that 
it was discovered 
that he gave us a false 
name and was in fact 
identified as another 
person.
Please refer to Offi-
cer's report for more 
information. The Of-
ficer then checked 
inside of the room 
for any of the stolen 
items. The Officer lo-
cated a Discover Mas-
tercard belonging to 
someone else on the 
desk against the wall 
by the TV by his cell 
phone. He stated he 
doesn't know any-
thing about the cred-
it card and that it 
wasn't in his posses-
sion. The American 
Express card used 
for the room was not 
recovered. The Sears 
card was also not re-
covered. The Officer 
then got to verify 
that the male they 
had detained was the 
male that had used 
the credit card to 
book the room. They 
positively identified 
the male. He was 
then advised he will 
be under arrest and 
was then placed into 
the patrol vehicle. 
He was then asked to 
complete a statement 
form. He agreed 
and the form will be 
placed into the de-
tective bureau's box.
It should be noted 
that he was cooper-
ative and stated he 
had just met and had 
no involvement at 
all with the incident. 
He was released at 
the scene. The other 
male was then trans-
ported to APPD. 
He was booked and 
processed without 
incident. The felony 
DNA kit was com-
pleted as well. Both 
the DNA kit along 
with the recovered 
Discover card will be 
placed into evidence 
locker number 9.
The transaction de-
tail receipt was also 
tagged in evidence. 
The hotel advised 
they gave a copy of 
the transaction also, 
that one had the 
Defendants signa-
ture on it. It was the 
only one they had 
because they voided 
the transaction. The 
Officer advised care-
taker, to gather the 
information on the 
cards for detectives.
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APPD holds Fundraising 
Concert

By Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Police Department 
held a fund raising 
concert on September 
11, 2020 at Council 
Park across from the 
Allen Park Knights of 

Columbus on Cham-
paign Road. They 
want to help establish 
an Honor Guard for 
Allen Park.     Imper-
sonator Rock Harley 
was Johnny Cash, 
and Johnny Haidue 
was Neil Diamond.     

They each sang songs 
from the original 
singer, and held a raf-
fle to raise addition-
al funds.   The guests 
were encouraged 
to bring their lawn 
chairs for a night of 
music.

By Jim Jacek
Looks like we will 

be wearing a mask for 
a little longer.   Have 

Personal masks at Key 
Awards & Engraving

you considered get-
ting a personal mask 
made?   You can use 
a photo, your own 

text, and even a com-
pany logo for your 
employees.   Marty 
Janeski makes per-

sonal masks inside his 
shop at Key Awards 
& Engraving, 6635 
Allen Road in Allen 

Park.  He has samples 
on display in his win-
dow. You can reach 
him at  keyawards@

sbcglobal.net, or call 
him at 313-388-3840.

Marty Janeski can take a picture of the lower part of your face, and create a mask to show your entire face while wearing a mask. 
You can wear a smile, or your employees can promote your business by having your company logo printed on the mask. Photo By Jim Jacek



*Note: Dates & Times 
May Change*

Boys Varsity Football
9/18/20 7:00pm (H) vs Trenton HS

9/25/20 7:00pm (A) vs Woodhaven HS
10/2/20 7:00pm (H) vs Ferndale HS

Girls Varsity Cross 
Country

9/22/20 4:30pm (H) vs Edsel Ford HS
9/29/20 4:30pm (H) vs Southgate Anderson HS

Boys Varsity Cross 
Country

9/22/20 4:00pm (H) vs Edsel Ford HS
9/29/20 4:30pm (H) vs Southgate Anderson HS

Girls Varsity Golf 
10/3/20 TBA (A) vs Multiple Opponents 

10/10/20 TBA (A) vs Multiple Opponents

Boys Varsity Soccer 
9/23/20 6:00pm (A) vs Taylor HS

9/25/20 6:00pm (H) vs Edsel Ford HS

Girls Varsity 
Swimming

9/24/20 6:00pm (H) vs Edsel Ford HS
9/19/20 10:00am (H) vs Riverview Community 

HS

Boys Varsity Tennis
9/24/20 4:00pm (A) vs Roosevelt HS

10/5/20 10:00am (A) vs Multiple Opponents

Girls Varsity Volleyball
9/22/20 7:00pm (H) vs Roosevelt HS

9/24/20 7:00pm (A) vs Southgate Anderson HS
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ON THE SIDELINE:

By Don Richter 
drichter101@comcast.net

Dave Merchant 
dmerchant9701@yahoo.com

 continued on page 7

CUB KODA, A "BLOCK J," JAPANESE 
BOMBS AND A BLUE MAILBOX

The Allen Park 
Jags football will make 
the playoffs this sea-
son. As will all teams 
in the Michigan High 
School Athletic Asso-
ciation (MHSAA), due 
to COVID-19.

Jags Coach Tom 
Danosky is excited for 
this year. The team lost 
some talent to gradua-
tion but still have plen-
ty of good athletes.

Leading the way 
is Senior Nax Alvarez 

JAGS EXCITED 
FOR SEASON

6-3/250 a three year 
starter at guard and 
defensive line; senior 
David Cagle 6-2/190 
fullback and lineback-
er; junior Max Baugh 
6-1/170 a running 
back and safety; and 
Senior Colton Caswell 
6-4/180 quarterback 
and safety.

Other key players 
on the 37-man roster 
include: senior Braden 
Albright 6-2/249 guard 
and defensive line; se-
nior Michael Lareau 
6-2/175 wide receiver 

and cornerback; junior 
Nick Kilburg 5-9/150 
running back and cor-
nerback; senior Bren-
dan Stephens 6-0/190 
tight end and lineback-
er.

Other key players 
include junior Ethan 
Gajewski 6-2/200 
quarterback and line-
backer; junior and 
three year starter Brady 
Montie 6-4/265 center 
and defensive line and 
senior Brenden Flynn 
6-1/230 tackle and de-
fensive line.

“We have some 
very capable play-
ers,” Danosky said. “A 
handful can go both 
ways. We lost a cou-
ple key guys from last 
year.”

Last year Allen 
Park lost in the play-
offs at Chelsea.

The Jags begin the 
season tonight at 7 pm 
when they host Tren-
ton. The game was 
originally scheduled to 
be at Trenton but the 
Trojans field is still un-
der construction.

Some days my 
mind wanders. 

Normally, I write 
about one topic, place 
or memory in my col-
umn, but this week, 
I'm going to let my 
mind wander. 

In the early 1990s, 
the Arsenio Hall 
Show was a popu-
lar talk show. Every 
now and again on his 
show, Arsenio Hall 
would have a segment 
devoted to, "Things 
That Make You Go, 
Hmmm..." 

Well, recently, I've 
been thinking about a 
few things that make 
me go, hmmm. 

For instance, did 
you know there is a 
World War II Nazi 

submarine at the bot-
tom of Lake Michi-
gan? How it got there 
and/or who or what 
sunk it is still debated 
to this day.

Staying on the 
WWII subject, did 
you know Japan 
bombed metropol-
itan Detroit during 
the later stages of the 
war? It's true -- and 
it's a "shake your 
head"-type of sto-
ry. On the border of 
Farmington and Li-
vonia in the western 
Detroit suburbs, a 
Japanese bomb, at-
tached to a balloon, 
made its way across 
the Pacific Ocean all 
the way to Michigan 
before dropping and 
exploding near cur-
rent day Eight Mile 
Road. 

Things that make 
you go, hmmm...

At the top of 
Mount Arvon, Mich-
igan's highest point, 
stands an unusual 
object. Visitors who 
make the close to 
2,000-foot trek to the 
summit of Mount 

Arvon, in Michigan's 
Upper Peninsula, are 
confronted with an 
odd sight. Along with 
a plaque proclaiming 
Mount Arvon as the 
Great Lakes State's 
highest point, sits a 
mysterious blue mail-
box. Perched on top 
of a wooden post, 
Mount Arvon's "Blue 
Mailbox" has puzzled 
visitors and tourists 
for years. What's its 
purpose? Who put it 
there? And why? 

Did you know 
Lake Michigan has 
its own underwater 
Stonehenge? Recent-
ly, divers to the un-
disclosed spot came 
across multiple giant 
stones laid out on 
the bottom of Lake 
Michigan. Accord-
ing to the divers, the 
boulders appeared to 
be purposely placed 
in specific spots and 
patterns and not just 
randomly and natu-
rally strewn about at 
the bottom of the lake. 
Divers also said there 
appeared to be prim-
itive carvings on the 

rocks, most notably of 
an ancient mastodon, 
a creature similar to 
an elephant, but that 
was deemed extinct 
10,000 to 11,000 years 
ago. 

Could the under-
water boulders and 
carvings be a hoax?

I don't know.
But I do know it's 

something that makes 
me go, hmmm...

Did you know 
the famous rock n 
roll song, "Smokin' 
in the Boys Room" 
was co-written by a 
guy from Manches-
ter? Cub Koda, who 
grew up in Manches-
ter, a small town just 
south of Ann Arbor, 
co-wrote and per-
formed the song with 
his band Brownsville 
Station (long before 
Motley Crue cov-
ered the song). Lead 
singer for the Ann 
Arbor-based band, 
Koda's vocals helped 
make the song a top 
10 hit single in 1973, 
selling over two mil-
lion copies.
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CABRINICABRINI
ATHLETICSATHLETICS

*Note: Dates & 
Times May Change*

Boys Varsity 
Football

 9/18/20 (A) 7:00pm vs Everest
9/25/20 7:00pm (H) vs Shrine

10/2/20 7:00pm (A) vs Bishop Foley

Boys/Girls Varsity 
Cross Country

9/19 Huron Invite (A)
9/24 Notre Dame Prep (A)

9/29 CHSL Jamboree #2

Boys Varsity Soccer 
9/19/20 11:00am (H) vs Canton Prep

9/22/20 5:00pm (A) vs Cristo Rey

Girls Varsity 
Volleyball

9/18/20 7:00pm (A) vs Lutheran North 
9/23 7:00pm (H) vs Regina 

9/30 7:00pm (A) vs Cranbrook

CABRINI 
SPORTS 

SCHEDULES

CABRINI FOOTBALL

The Cabrini Mon-
archs football team 
is looking for success 
this season. The lo-
cals open the season 
tonight on the road 
at Everest Collegiate 
Academy.

Their opponent is 
tough and the drive is 
about an hour and a 
half away.

Cabrini has a vet-
eran coach in Brian 
Obrycki. 

Leading the roster 
is senior captain Ja-

MONARCHS ARE 
READY TO ROLL

cob Roman 6-2/185, 
running back and cor-
nerback; senior cap-
tain Matthew Schultz 
5-10/250, guard and 
defensive tackle; se-
nior captain Antonio 
LaGreca, 5-10/200 
center and defensive 
end and junior cap-
tain Ryan Kugelman 
5-9/170 quarterback 
and linebacker.

Other key play-
ers are senior David 
Egged 5-7/150 corner-
back and wingback; se-
nior Daniel Szafranski 
5-11/185 linebacker 

and offensive line; se-
nior Eddie Williams 
6-0/200 offensive and 
defensive tackle; junior 
Joel Corbaia 5-10/145 
cornerback and wing-
back; junior Derek 
Bellas 5-9/150 safety 
and wide receiver.

Other top play-
ers include sopho-
more Owen Tomsic 
5-11/140 safety and 
running back; junior 
Davis Henson 6-1/175 
defensive end and of-
fensive guard and Luke 
Isman 5-9/170 guard 
and linebacker.

Obrycki is excited 
about the season and 
his team moving down 
a league in the Catholic 
League. They switched 
with Madison Heights 
Bishop Foley. Cabrini 
is now in the D League 
which includes Ev-
erest, Waterford Our 
Lady of Lakes, Royal 
Oak Shrine and Ma-
rine City Cardinal 
Mooney.

“We play six 
games,” Obrycki said. 
“The season will be ex-
citing.”

Cabrini volleyball 
coach Cheryl Szczod-
rowski is looking for-
ward to the season.

“We have 6 re-
turning players this 
season,  senior, Holly 
Lalicata who is mov-
ing from a OPP to a 
MH position,   Savan-
nah Manungas and 
Amanda Nguyen who 
will both step in as 
DS’s,   Lindsey Gutt, 
our junior MH, Erin 
Delcotto, a junior 
who will step into the 
setter position in a 
6-2 offense and Mary 
Schantz, a sophomore 
who is converting to 

CABRINI GIRLS VOLLEYBALL

MONARCH 
NETTERS SET

Dave Merchant 
dmerchant9701@yahoo.com

the OH.  Rounding out 
the roster are juniors 
Claire Moloney (DS), 
Areyanna Balmaceda 
(S) and Samantha Graf 
(OPP) and our sopho-
mores Elaine Teed (L), 
Clare Villarreal (OH) 
and Emily Wagner 
(DS),” stated Szczod-
rowski.

“With the loss of 6 
seniors last season, the 
younger players will be 
stepping in to fill some 
big shoes of the talent-
ed players lost to grad-
uation,” Cheryl said. 
“Our league (Catholic 
League AA) will again 
be tough this year with 
our biggest matches 
being with Regina and 

Lutheran North, both 
teams finalists in the 
CHSL Championship 
in 2019, returning the 
majority of their line-
ups.”

She said they 
plan to do well in the 
league.

“I am looking to 
be competitive in our 
league with the return 
of our six seasoned 
athletes but the loss of 
tournament play due 
to COVID has limit-
ed the ever important 
match experience that 
the younger players 
normally get and need 
to compete at the var-
sity level but I have a 
lot of confidence that 

CABRINI BOYS 
SOCCER

the younger players 
will step up to the plate 
quickly this season,” 
she stated.

Everything has 
been different this 
season. “With all the 
changes and all the 
unknowns taking 
place this year, espe-
cially outside practices 
in the grass, the ath-
letes have responded 
in a very positive man-
ner and have taken 
everything in stride,” 
she said. “I am looking 
forward to interacting 
with coaches and play-
ers from other squads 
once again and to re-
sume the matches.”

Cabrini soccer 
coach Taleb Karaouni 
says his team will have 
to work together this 
season.

“We  do not have 
a super star at Cabri-
ni,”   Taleb said. “The 
team is very well 
mixed with seniors, 
sophomores, and 
freshmen. Chemistry 
is really good and the 

CABRINI 
SOCCER 
LOOKS 
GOOD

most important thing 
is we are going to play 
as a whole.”

They have 20 play-
ers. First game was last 
Thursday against FG 
Richard Ann Arbor.

“Our league is 
tough and the battles 
will be well fought he 
said. “Expectation is 
good, identity of the 
team to be discovered 
on the pitch.”

At Jackson High 
School in Jackson, 
Michigan, there is 
a "Block J" from the 
school's flag that has 
been to outer space 
and back. Al Worden, 
a 1950 graduate of 
Jackson High School, 
was a member of 
the three-man crew 

ON THE SIDELINE:
of Apollo 15 that 
went to the moon. 
Worden, who piloted 
the command mod-
ule, folded the "Block 
J" and placed it in a 
pocket on his space 
suit. Worden not only 
went to the moon, but 
he was the first astro-
naut ever to perform 
a deep space space-

walk. He's also in the 
Guinness Book of 
World Records for be-
ing the "Most Isolated 
Human" during his 
multiple trips around 
the moon as the mod-
ule's pilot. Despite 
being the farthest 
away from Earth in 
recorded human his-
tory. Worden and his 

"Block J" made it back 
to the planet safe and 
sound. The "Block J" 
that went to the moon 
and back, now resides 
in a frame on a wall in 
Jackson High School. 

Things that make 
you go, hmmm...

Some days my 
mind wanders...

CUB KODA, A "BLOCK J," JAPANESE 
BOMBS AND A BLUE MAILBOX
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Photo By Jim Jacek

By Jim Jacek
Officer Kevin 

Swope made his first 

New Officer 
First Night on 

Patrol

night alone in his car 
to patrol the city after 
Cop On A Block on 

August 26, 2020.

Photo By Jim Jacek

By Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Com-
merce feature for this 
issue is Dawn Bran-
don.   Her business is 
called SnoBiz Delight 
and features shaved 

Dawn Brandon 
& SnoBiz 
Delight

ice with flavored syr-
up poured over the 
ice, cotton candy, and 
drinks.  She has been at 
the Allen Park Farm-
ers Market, and can 
provide her services at 
your school, party, or 

corporate event.   You 
can reach her by email 
at  Snobizdelight@
gmail.com, or call her 
at 734-558-4544.   Vis-
it her website at  www.
snobizdelight.com.
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By Jim Jacek
Lisa and Sarah Al-

tenburg hosted Cop On 
A Block in front of their 
house on Seavitt Street.  
Detective Jim Thor-

Cop on a Block on 
Seavitt Street

burn provided crime 
statistics for that area, 
and recommended a 
video security camera 
if possible, and leaving 
lights on to deter crime. 

After the presentation, 
guests were invited for 
ice cream.   This was 
Officer Kevin Swope’s 
first night on his own 
to patrol the city.

Residents listen in on the advice given to them.  

Hosts Lisa and Sarah Altenburg treated the residents to an ice cream 
after the presentation.

Detective Jim Thorburn explains safety measures that could be 
taken to prevent break-ins. Photos By Jim Jacek.
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1915).    Claude went to 
South Lake High School 
in St. Clair Shores.  Be-
fore his move, he lived 
in Dearborn since 1952, 
and worked for a tool 
and die shop in Mel-
vindale as a welder. His 
hobbies included boat-

Claude Freeburn 
Celebrates his 

105th Birthday
 ➢ continued from page 1 ing, bowling, and danc-

ing.    He has visited all 
50 states.    Claude was 
married to Lois for 78 
years,   until she passed 
away in 2016 at the 
age of 99.   He has   two 
daughters, Judy Cole   
and Bonnie Gerrity.  He 
also has one grandson 

(Patrick Gerrity) and 
one granddaughter 
(Kelly Cole) and a great 
granddaughter (Anna-
bel).    Claude’s first car 
was a 1930 Model A 
Coupe with a   rumble 
seat, and the regular 
price for gas was 8 gal-
lons for a dollar.

What are you 
having for dinner 
on September 23rd? 
How does a delicious 
chicken sandwich 
or butter burger, 
followed by a Cul-
ver's frozen custard, 
sound? Join your fel-
low Monarchs at the 

Cabrini 
Scholarship 

Night at Culver's
Allen Park Culver's 
located on Southfield 
Road on Wednesday, 
September 23 from 
5-8 p.m. Cabrini 
schools will receive 
a percentage of to-
tal sales from both 
drive-thru and inside 
dining orders during 

this time period. 
Culver's will donate 
an additional $500 
to our percentage 
earned, creating a tu-
ition scholarship for a 
Cabrini student.

By Jim Jacek
On Thursdays 

during the summer, 
the Allen Park DDA 
hosted trivia nights in 
the parking lot.   You 
had the option to re-
main in your car, or 
bring lawn chairs for 
your own outdoor 
seating.  As the ques-
tions were read, the 
answers were sent by 

Allen 
Park DDA 

Trivia 
Nights

text message to the 
emcee. Pictured are 
the Downriver Drive 
In Champions. Em-
cee Steve the Amaz-
ing presents the prize 
to  Dave Ginsberg, 
Scott Hillen, Tiffany 
Hillen, Shailey Hil-
len-Ginsberg and 
Whitney Hillen-Gins-
berg.


